
Just a note to share news from your state Board. 

Conference CommitteeðAlready planning for the 
2016 Conference in on August 9th & 10th! Special 

thanks for Jeannette Carter for stepping up to be 

Conference Committee Chair. If anyone would 
like to volunteer to help with the work of conference 
planning and operations, please contact Jeannette. 
At jfcarter570@gmail.com.   
 

Fundraisingðcommittee members are pursuing 
grants and fundraisers. Several grant applications 

have been submitted. Thanks to ED Suzanne and 
those who have put in so much time on this.  

 

Legislative Action Committeeðdeveloping ways 
to strategically and consistently share our message 

with our legislators to pursue state funding. Also 
meeting with leaders. Need your help! Please share 

this newsletter with legislators and judges.  
 

Golf  -Plan ahead to join us next year on May 19th.  

Thank you to Lori Serratelli and her team for their 
planning and hard work. Looking for people to help 

on this committee.  
 

Governanceðmaking sure we do our work accord-

ing to best practices and policy.  
 

Public Relations/Marketingð ñlikeò us on Face-
book! And please ñshareò us and the work of our PA 

Local Programs with those in your world. We are 
also in the process, (again) in updating the website. 

We had started this and then had to turn our ener-

gies and concentration to the conference. Back at it 
again! 

News from the  PA CASA Board!   

September 2015  

PA CASA Connections 

Calendar of Events:  

 

¶ September 12thτ5K Super-

hero RaceτWestmoreland 

CASA  www.runsignup.com/

casa5k  

¶ September 17thτ PA CASA 

Board meeting -10 AMτ2 

PM; Harrisburg Chamber of 

Commerce 

¶ September 19thτ Susque-

hanna Valley CASA 5l Super-

hero  Run/Walk 

¶ September 25thτ Venango 

County CASAτMusic Therapy 

for Children 8τ11:30 AM 

¶ September 29thτLuzerne 

County presentation τ see 

page 5 for information 

¶ October 3rdτ Philadelphia 

CASA Superhero walk 

¶ November 6thτLancaster 

County Heroes Gala & Benefit 

Auction 

¶ November 7thτ

Westmoreland Fall Gala 

¶ December 2ndτLancaster 

/!{! άLƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴέ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

(information included) 

¶ May 19, 2016τPA CASA Golf 

Tournament in Carlisle, PA 

¶ June 4-7, 2016τ National 

CASA Conference in National 

Harbor, MD 

¶ August 9th &10th, 2016τPA 

CASA  Conference in Wil-

liamsport, PA (SAVE THE 

DATE!) 
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Mission Statement: 

 

The PA Court Appointed Spe-

cial Advocate (CASA) Associa-

tion, together with national 

and local CASA programs, 

supports and promotes court 

appointed volunteer advocacy 

for abused and  

neglected children so they can 

thrive in safe, permanent 

homes. 

BIG NEWS!!! For those of you who attended the PA 

Conference in June, you were treated to a pre -view of 

ñGive a Voice to the Voicelessò, a song that was written 

by someone who recently became involved with CASA 

and wrote a song that shares the message of what we 

do. It is now recorded and available for download from 

iTunes or CDBaby. I encourage programs to put it to 

program photos and use it. Powerful! By David Reinwald  



From York County CASA       Sharing a picture of our Summer 
Graduating class. From left to right it is: Judge Andrea Marceca Strong, 
Linda Simpson, Tarrah Hanson, Crystal Murphy and Betsy Keefer. That 
bring us to  45 active advocates (including staff), overseeing 41 cases with 
73 children. We have a Fall class scheduled and it is set to occur from 
Tuesday September 22, 2015 to the swearing in on Tuesday November 
17, 2015. We continue to accept applications for this class. 
 
²Ŝ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ¸ƻǊƪ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /!{!Ωǎ LƴŀǳƎǳπ
Ǌŀƭ .ƛƪŜ wǳƴ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ CŀƛǊΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ рл ƳƻǘƻǊŎȅŎƭŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ сф ǊƛŘŜǊǎ 
ŀƭƭ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŜǎǘƛƳŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǿŜƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ олл ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŦŀƛǊΦ  The total revenue for the event 
was $4077.98 

 
From Allegheny County CASA     CASA of Allegheny County and the CentiMark Foundation hosted 

their Annual Back to School Party at the Pittsburgh Zoo and PPG Aquarium 
on August 17th 
 
For the past 5 years the CentiMark Foundation, the charitable giving arm of 
the CentiMark Corporation, a roofing company based in Canonsburg, PA, 
has generously provided hundreds of CASA children with beautiful back-
packs, school supply kits, and gift cards for clothing and shoes. Kathy Slen-
cak, a member of the CASA Board of Directors, past CASA volunteer, and 
present CentiMark employee, helps to organize the event for our kids every 

year. This year, the event was graciously hosted by the Pittsburgh Zoo and PPG Aquarium, and attending chil-
dren and families were given free admission to enjoy the zoo for the afternoon. It is a tradition to have pizza, 
salad, and cupcakes on hand, as well as additional fun activities such as a caricature artist, balloon artist, or 
face painter. Children are free to pick out any backpack they like and there are many styles to choose from, and 
then fill it up with supplies appropriate for their age. Each child receives a generous gift card to either Walmart 
or Target, plus a gift card to Famous Footwear. CASA was also able to provide diapers for families with younger 
ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȟ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ×ÉÎÔÅÒ ÃÏÁÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÃÃÅÓÓÏÒÉÅÓȢ Ȱ7ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕ ÇÉÖÅ Á ÃÈÉÌÄ Á ÂÏÏË ÂÁÇȟ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÓȟ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ 
ÃÌÏÔÈÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÈÏÅÓȟ ÙÏÕ ÎÏÔ ÏÎÌÙ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÄÁÙȟ ÂÕÔ ÙÏÕ ÒÅÉÎÆÏÒÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȱ ÎÏÔÅÓ #ÅÎÔÉȤ
Mark Founder, Chairman, and CEO Edward Dunlap.  CASA of Allegheny County is immensely grateful for the 
ongoing kindness of Ed Dunlap and the CentiMark Foundation, which 
helps our kids start the school year off on a happy note! 

   
CASA of McKean County Just thought I would mention that of our 
first class of trained volunteers we have 7 volunteers appointed and serv-
ing 10 children.  They have all gone through the process of submitting their 
first reports which have been well received and we are grateful for our 
productive and constructive relationships with the Court, CYS and provid-
ers.  Our next training class begins September 16th.  We are looking for-
ward to implementing our Strategic Plan which was drafted by a commit-
tee of board members and is before the full board for considera-
tion.  Great things are happening in McKean County! (Thank you Kristen 
for the wonderful job you are doing!)  
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CASA of Philadelphia  
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Board Member Spotlight 

Lori Serratelli  

 
I have been a practicing attorney in Harrisburg since 1978 when I was one of the first female attorneys to 

start her own practice.  From the start, my telephone began ringing with women experiencing either do-

mestic problems or discrimination in the work place.  My family law and employment practice grew rap-

idly over the years during which I was joined by my husband, Steve Schiffman and later, Michael Brown 

and John Sheridan as my law partners, as well as many associates.  The firm in which I serve as President 

has twelve attorneys and eight support staff. 

 

My area of family law introduced me to the system of Children and Youth, Guardians Ad Litem and to 

CASAs.  I have seen the system from the stand point of the children, the parents, CYS and the GALs and 

know full well that it can be an intimidating quagmire for the parents but certainly for the children.  My 

custody practice has exposed me to unbelievable abuse often caused by mental health or substance abuse 

issues. I was appointed by a Dauphin County Judge in one such horrific case involving sexual abuse of 

three children by a mother's paramour to act, in fact, as a CASA.  I meet with CYS, the GAL, inspected 

the home, spoke with the children and mother and presented a lengthy report to the court. I have always 

handled my custody cases with the goal in mind of doing what is best for the children involved.  This phi-

losophy led me in a natural progression to wanting to know more about the CASA's role.   

 

In 2009, when three vacancies opened on the Dauphin County Court of Common Pleas, I ran for one of 

the seats along with at least eleven other candidates.  After wining one of the five ballot positions in the 

primary, I was contacted by many groups and individuals who supported me, one of which was a Cum-

berland County CASA volunteer who asked me to support the CASA program in Dauphin County if I 

were successful.  When I did not win a seat in the general election, I decided to channel my energies into 

becoming a CASA volunteer and went through the training in Cumberland County since we do not yet 

have the program in Dauphin County.  I had to take off my attorney "hat" as a CASA and it was a won-

derful experience to see the system from yet another perspective which was one purely devoted to doing 

what is best for the child's development.  I handled several cases as a CASA before I was asked in De-

cember of 2013 to join the PA CASA board.   

 

Serving as a CASA has enhanced my life personally and as an attorney.  I am still working on that dream 

of bringing a strong CASA program to Dauphin County. 

Each month as I share news 
of your work and dedication 
to the Courts and children we 
serve, I am amazed and in-
spired by your dedication to 
our mission. Thank you so 
very much for ñkeeping on 
keeping onò even when that 
might be a challenge. We 

appreciate you.    Sandy  



Some of you may remember I had promoted a publication a 

few months back. Foster Focus by Chris Chmielewski is 

Americaôs only monthly foster care magazine. The magazine 

is in its fourth year of publication and the writers and contribu-

tors are well-aware of issues and well-versed in their areas of 

articles. I encourage all of you to check into learning from this 

magazine. Iôve subscribed just a few months now and have 

learned so much already,.  Www.fosterfocusmag.com  

Some of what Iôve learned from Foster Focus: 

¶ There are over a million homeless kids in 

America.  

¶ Ask every candidate running for officeðfrom 

presidential to congressional to gubernatorial 

to city councilðòwhat will you do to make 

childrenôs lives better, particularly those who 

are most vulnerable and with the fewest re-

sources available to them?ò  

¶ Human, (child) trafficking isnôt only some-

thing had is happening in some far away 

place. Learn to look for the signs. 

¶ Foster parents often have the idea that the fos-

ter parents and foster child will ñmeet in the 

middleò. That is usually wrong. The foster 

parent needs to meet the child where they are 

so together they can move to some middle 

ground.  

¶ Demand policymaker, child welfare head and 

community leader accountability. If a child 

ages out of care, ask ñWho is taking this per-

sonally? Who feels responsible? To whom can 

the child look and ask óWhy donôt I have a 

family?ôò  

 

So much to learn. So little time. Please share.  

http://ads.pennlive.com/RealMedia/ads/click_lx.ads/www.pennlive.com/midstate/2015/07/2014_annual_child_abuse_report_1.html/2047312171/StoryAd/PENNLIVE/default/empty.gif/726239724c315848345a77414468796f

